



Dubai International Private School

DIPS, in partnership with parents and community, strives to prepare every Student to be digitally literate, a lifelong learner, and a productive citizen



Date: 03/02/2022

Dear Administrative and Teaching Staff, Parents, Students

Let me express my profound appreciation to you for your collaboration, support, and hard work in pursuing quality education through these tough times. Despite the emergent and overwhelming circumstances of COVID-19, Dubai International Private School- Al Quoz dedication, commitment, and hard work is still going on to prepare every student to be digitally literate, a lifelong learner, and a productive citizen.

In our journey of continuous improvement, the school has been awarded an initial accreditation from NEASC, *New Association of Schools & Colleges, INC. Commission on International Education,* a worldly well-known accrediting organization, till fall 2025.

Mr. Jeff Bradley, Director of NEASC, stated in his letter to the School Superintendent:

"The NEASC Commission on International Education (CIE) considered the Standard Team Report submitted by the NEASC/CIE team led by Ed Cooper to the Dubai International Private School - Al Quoz on November 14, 2021, to November 18, 2021...

We are pleased to inform you that the Commission has awarded initial accreditation to the Dubai International Private School - Al Quoz. We congratulate your entire learning community on this achievement, which is the result of significant effort by many individuals...

The Commission commends the school for working diligently to address the previous recommendations especially during a global pandemic. The school demonstrated that it had sufficiently achieved alignment with the Foundation Standards. This provides a strong base for the school to continue to innovate and develop. Through the Internal Reflection process, the school has also identified a strong vision and next steps...

We extend our warmest congratulations to you and to your school. We look forward to following your progress in the years ahead and to supporting the important work you do everyday at Dubai International Private School -Al Quoz."

We would like also to draw your attention that the school had been also awarded a full accreditation from Cognia, a worldly well-known accrediting organization, from 17th April 2020 till 17th April 2025.

Congratulations for being awarded the initial accreditation from NEASC. On this occasion, we would like to extend our appreciation and thankfulness to the Board of Directors, the Governance Board, the Mothers' Council and to you for your great contributions.

Being accredited is a very essential step in our ongoing improvement process. Together, we are sure that we will reach our destination and beyond.

Please, STAY SAFE!

Akram Zayour Ph.D.
DIPS Superintendent



Dubai International Private School

DIPS, in partnership with parents and community, strives to prepare every Student to be digitally literate, a lifelong learner, and a productive citizen



التاريخ: 2022/02/03

جانب: أعضاء الهيئتين الإدارية والتعليمية وأولياء الأمور والطلبة المحترمين،

دعوني أعبر عن عميق تقديري وامتناني لكم، لما قدمتموه من تعاون ودعم وعمل متواصل من أجل الوصول الى جودة في التعليم خلال هذه الاوقات الحرجة. بالرغم من الظروف القاهرة التي سببتها جائحة كورونا فقد استمر الإلتزام والعمل الدؤوب الذي تقوم به مدرسة دبي الدولية الخاصة فرع القوز لإعداد الطلبة ليكونوا متمكنين من المعرفة الرقمية، وطلبة متعلمين مدى الحياة، ومواطنين منتجين.

في رحلتنا لمواصلة التقدم، حازت المدرسة على الاعتماد الأكاديمي من هيئة NEASC (New England Association of Schools & Colleges) وهي منظمة عالمية في الإعتماد الأكاديمي حتى خريف 2025.

في رسالته الى مدير المدرسة، ذكر مدير هيئة الـ (New England Association of Schools & Colleges- NEASC) السيد جيف برادلى ما يلى:

"لقد اطلعت هيئة (NEASC (CIE) للتعليم الدولي على التقرير الذي قدمه فريق تقييم المعايير بقيادة السيد إدوارد كوبر، بما يتعلق بمدرسة دبي الدولية الخاصة فرع القوز، خلال زيارتهم التقييمية الخارجية للمدرسة بين 14 نوفمبر 2021 و 18 نوفمبر 2021، ويسعدنا اعلامكم بأن الهيئة قررت منح مدرسة دبي الدولية الخاصة فرع القوز، شهادة الإعتماد الأكاديمي، وتهنىء كافة المجتمع المدرسي على هذا الإنجاز الذي كان نتيجة جهد مميز قام به العديد من الأشخاص. وتثني الهيئة على العمل المخلص الذي تم لتطبيق التوصيات السابقة تزامنا مع الجائحة الكونية. وقد برهنت المدرسة عن تحقيق التوافق للمعايير الأساسية بشكل جيد. وهذا يمثل نقطة انطلاق جيدة لمواصلة المدرسة تقدمها وابتكارها. ومن خلال التقييم الداخلي فقد عملت المدرسة على تحديد رؤية واضحة للخطوات التي ستقوم بها لاحقا.

نوجه تهنئتنا القلبية لكم ولمدرستكم ونتطلع لمتابعة تقدمكم في الأعوام القادمة ودعمكم للعمل الهام الذي تقومون به يوميا في مدرسة دبي الدولية فرع القوز."

نود لفت انتباهكم أن المدرسة حازت على الإعتماد الأكاديمي التام من قبل Cognia التي تعد هيئة اعتماد دولية معروفة عالميا أيضا من تاريخ 17-04-2025 وحتى تاريخ 17-04-2025.

وعليه نهنئكم على الحصول على اعتماد NEASC ونود بهذه المناسبة أن نعبر عن تقديرنا وشكرنا لمجلس الإدارة و مجلس الأمناء ومجلس الأمهات ولكم جميعا على مساهماتكم الهامة.

يعد الحصول على الإعتماد خطوة مفصلية لعملية التقدم المستمرة التي تقوم بها المدرسة. معا سوف نصل الى أهدافنا وما بعدها.

نتمنى لكم السلامة الدائمة،،

مع الاحترام والتقدير، مدير المدرسة د. أكرم زيعور